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Following the Spirit into Lent

Dear Friends,

Our small groups have begun and are going well as intentional spiritual activi-
ties. They will be a fun part of our Lenten journey. Session has also affirmed a
Congregational Vitality task force to look at ways to build community at BHPC
through strengthening our congregational life and lay ministries. The task force
met on January 9 with consultant and former PCUSA moderator Joan Gray who
encouraged us to put aside some of our current practices and assumptions, “put
up our sails to the wind,” and let the Holy Spirit carry us.

Joan suggests that we do some things differently, such as creating small groups,
in order to open ourselves more full to the Spirit. Rather than seeking an out-
come in our processes, focus first on noticing more intently what God is do-

ing. This is good advice for us during Lent and beyond.

One way we have been seeking to support the processes in worship is by physi-
cally putting prayer more in the center of worship, in small ways, but intentional-
ly. From January through Lent, we are putting the baptismal font in the spot
where the sermon is preached, lengthening the prayer time, shortening the ser-
mon and “response in faith” sections, delivering the sermons in a more tradition-
al style and location, and giving a higher priority to prayer in general.

We are all moved in different ways in worship. Music, children, prayer, scripture,
sermon, all have a role to play with a goal of creating an overall meaningful expe-
rience that glorifies God and provides refreshment for us.

As our small group and congregational vitality process lead us, we seek in wor-
ship to open our minds to the Spirit fully. We are also asking our lay ministries to
have a more prayerful focus this Lent. We will be “fasting in order to make room
for the Spirit,” by setting aside some things intentionally to show that something
different is going on. That has always been the tradition of Lent in the

church. We are looking to do something new spiritually this season which can
encourage a more prayerful, connectional focus.

Let’s open ourselves to the Spirit moving through the congregation in prayer,
music, silence and word in worship this Lent, participate in a small group, connect
with God and with each other, be prayerful, and set sail.

In Christ’s love,
The Spirit of Lent Do
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March Worship Schedule |
March 1 Save the Date

Communion
Matthew 5:1-12
David preaching “Seeking a Blessing”

March 3
Lay Ministry Night

March 8 Marc;h £ o ‘
Matthew 5:38-48 Daylight Saving Time begins
David preaching “Practicing Forgiveness” Recc?gnition of New Members
Recognition of New Members Family Connections Lunch
Baptism and Naming Ceremony at 8:30
Daylight Saving Time Begins March 14
Concert: Bradley Hills Presents: “The
March 15 Maginot Line: Works for Organ”
Matthew 6:7-15
David preaching “How to Pray” March 22
Music Sunday
March 22 Joint BHPC/BJC Seder
Music Sunday
David preuching “The Golden Rule" March 29
avid preaching & \solden Rule Passion/Palm Sunday
March 29 )
Passion/Palm Sunday April 5
Mark 11:1-11 Easter Services at 9:00 & 11:00 a.m.

David preaching “A Humble Power”

Join Us for Holy Week and Easter

Passion/Palm Sunday, March 29 at 8:30 and 10:30 a.m.

Chancel Players, Special Music, Message: “A Humble Power”
Maundy Thursday, April 2 at 7:30 p.m.
Celebration of the Last Supper
Good Friday, April 3, 7:30 p.m.
Chancel Players and Choir
Easter Sunday, April 5, Identical Services at 9:00 and 11:00 a.m.

Choir, Brass and Percussion, Message: “A Loving Power”
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Special Music This Spring

Music Sunday, March 22 at the 10:30 a.m. service:

Benjamin Britten's Rejoice in the Lamb

Join the Bradley Hills Chancel Choir on this special Music Sunday as they present Benjamin Britten's monu-
mental 20th century work, Rejoice in the Lamb. At once hilarious, quixotic, tender, poignant, reverent and
profound, this is a Sunday not to be missed. With solos sung by the Bradley Hills Section Leaders and with
guest organist Stephen Kalnoske.

Maundy Thursday Service, April 2 at 7:30 p.m.

Join us for this reverent service, led by the BHPC worship team and the Bradley Hills Section Leaders. Music
to include King John IV's Crux fidelis, Maurice Duruflé's Tantum ergo, and Felix Anerio's Christus factus est.
This service will be profoundly moving and meaningful as the darkness deepens during Holy Week.

Good Friday Service, April 3 at 7:30 p.m.

Led by the Bradley Hills Chancel Players and Chancel Choir, this service will feature a bleak musical sound-
scape. Including excerpts from Robert White's monumental Lamentations of Jeremiah, and a stirring ar-
rangement of Were you there?, this is a service that will help you experience the depth of Christ's suffering
in preparation for the Resurrection.

Easter Sunday Services on April 5 at 9:00 and 11:00 a.m.

Come celebrate the resurrection at Bradley Hills with Chancel Choir, C Street Brass, and Director of Music
Emeritus Donald Sutherland! Works to include Worthy is the Lamb, Blessing and honor, and the

Amen from George Frederick Handel's Messiah, William Harris' Most glorious Lord of Life, and a stirring
brass arrangement of The Great Gate of Kiev from Modest Mussorgsky's Pictures at an Exhibition. Come 15
minutes early for an Organ and Brass Prelude.

Joint BHPC-BJC Seder Luncheon

Sunday March 22 at 11:45 a.m. in Memorial Hall

If you have ever wanted to experience, or have your children experience, a Jewish
Seder, here is your chance. As part of our unique partnership with the Bethesda
Jewish Congregation, we will have a joint congregational Seder meal with members
of both congregations together on Sunday, March 22 after worship at 11:45 a.m. in
Memorial Hall.

meal. He will explain the rituals and meaning of the Passover Seder which is im-

portant to our understanding of the Exodus from Egypt as well as providing back-
ground for visioning the Last Supper and Maundy Thursday. There will be singing, a traditional Seder dairy
and fish lunch, interfaith fellowship, and learning. We will start after worship and be finished around 1:00.

The cost in advance is $8 for adults and $5 for children under 12 {at the door $10 for adults) Children un-
der 5 and first time visitors are free. Because of the ritual order of the foed, this is one meal where RSVPs
matter so we have enough. RSVP by March 16 to Linda@bradleyhillschurch.org or by calling the church
office at 301-365-2850. Join us for this special opportunity.
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Recognizing BHPC Worship Ministries

Arts Ministry

For 25 to 30 years Barbara Delouise has been
hanging art principally in the Lounge, as well as in
other places around the building. With its white
walls and overhead track lighting, the Lounge is a
good place to display the work of artists within our
congregation as well as from the wider community,
including the work of children in subsidized hous-
ing, learning impaired adults, and art from Africa
and Cuba. She hopes to explore the possibility of
hanging the work of young artists from the youth
detention center in the future and welcomes sug-
gestions from the congregation for other ways to
use our space to extend this special ministry.
Please contact Barbara if you are interested in this

ministry®
The Communion Ministry

Those who serve on the communion lay ministry
help to provide and prepare the elements the first
Sunday of each month. Jon Winslow and Carol
Starr coordinate the volunteers in this ministry at
the 8:30 and 10:30 services respectively.

Jon speaks Japanese and has lived in Asia, giving
him insights into a spiritual world that can teach us
many lessons, including how to live in community.
Jon’s ministry as coordinator of Communion is a
blessing for us and brings diversity to our experi-
ence of faith. Jon is a financial officer, a hushand
and father. He and his wife, Nellie Huang, a journal-
ist and Taiwanese American, have three children,
Kate (11) and her twin siblings Jack and Chloe

(8). Having answered David's call, he coordinates
Communion preparation and prepares Communion
himself several months out of the year. The team
of volunteers which he leads are a circle of friends
who make possible the sharing of Communion at
the 8:30 service. Please contact Jon if you are in-

terested in helping at the 8:30 service.

Carol has been a member of Bradley Hills since
1976 and is grateful for the vital role that it plays as
a resourceful and welcoming community for spiritu-
al formation and enrichment. Over the years Carol
has taught Sunday school, served as youth advisor;
chaired Adult Education, the Education Ministry
and Board of Deacons; and has been a member of
Session, Deacon, Chancel Guild, and the Steadfast
Prayer Group.

David's call for service as coordinator of the 10:30
communion service revolves around the good will
and commitment of four team captains and team
members of ordained elders and deacons who
share the preparation and delivery of communion
on a quarterly basis. Team captains include Don
Ridings and Rich Hatchett, Ed Hummers and Lisa
Suggs Wilson, Rosanna Morrison and Susan
Vanderver, and Cheryl Hostetler and Yoshi Sei. Car-
ol is grateful for the sacrament of Communion, an
opportunity to affirm the unity of our faith in the
face of our many differences.

The Usher Teams

HVorship begins as the people gather," says Corky
Hickey who, with Susie Wellman, serves as Usher
Captain. Corky and Susie recruit, coordinate, and
train volunteers to be a friendly face at the doors to
the Sanctuary, welcoming and helping church mem-
bers and visitors as they arrive for worship. More
than 80 make up seven teams of 8-12 people who
serve once every seven weeks or so. These volun-
teers also help with safety and security, looking out
for members who may need assistance, noting
where physician members are sitting, and guiding
members in the case of emergencies (as in our re-
cent fire drill experience). Teams are of all ages
and welcome new members. Please contact Corky
Hickey or Susie Wellman if you are interested in be-
ing part of an usher team.
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Video and Sound Board Ministries

Each Sunday, a member of the Sound Board Team
is quietly working at the back of the Sanctuary to
ensure that multiple microphones are set up and
operational during the 10:30 worship service.
Throughout the service, they manage microphone
timing and sound levels, enabling each speaker’s
message to be heard. Their careful attention to mi-
crophone placement, distribution, and control en-
hances the service for all members of the congrega-
tion. The team also creates an audio recording of
the service, which then allows BHPC to post sermon
recordings on the church’s website. The current
Sound Board Team consists of Bobby Hangliter,
Bruce Hunter, and Barrie McLeod, who rotate re-
sponsibility for sound board set-up and operation.

While the Sound Board Team is fulfilling this im-
portant role each week, Bruce Liffiton and his video
equipment are perched in the balcony to make vid-
eo recordings of services. Assisted by his daughter
Carrie, Bruce records services, then later edits and
posts portions of the services online. The combined
efforts of the Sound and Video Teams enable mem-
bers to enjoy worship even when unable to be pre-
sent in the Sanctuary. Additionally, these recordings
help people exploring the church’s website under-

stand what to expect from a worship service at
Bradley Hills.

Please take time to thank Bruce, Bobby, and Barrie
for their work with the sound board, and to thank
Bruce and Carrie for their video work each Sunday.
Their behind-the-scenes contributions enrich our
worship services and are of great value to those un-
able to be present in the Sanctuary.

The sound board ministry is currently in need of vol-
unteers. If you are interested in helping with the
sound board, or learning more about this ministry,
please contact Bruce Hunter, Bobby Hangliter, or
Barrie McLeod. Please contact Bruce if you are in-
terested in exploring ways to assist with the video
work.

The Chancel Players

Chancel Players was formed several years ago in
response to a Worship and Arts Task Force charged
with integrating more of the arts (beyond music)
into worship services. Andrew Wolvin, Director of
Chancel Players, had just moved from Geneva Pres-
byterian Church in Potomac, where he had devel-
oped a Sanctuary Players troupe, so it was perhaps
“divine intervention” that he decided to come to
BHPC. Andy has been active in the Christians in
Theatre Arts, an international organization of thea-
tre professionals who work in drama ministries in
churches, prisons, community centers, etc. Chancel
Players has had the opportunity to showcase their
work at several CITA regional and national confer-
ences.

Chancel Players presents a variety of performances
in BHPC services, including sermon sketches, call to
worship pieces, dramatic monologues, theatre-style
readings, dramatic readings, poetry readings, and
acted segments. The material is selected and devel-
oped as part of the worship team: the pastors, mu-
sic director, and Chancel Players director.

Present members include Janet Ballantyne, Steve
Burns, Carel Conrad, Dennis Conrad, Jehn
Gschwend, Ed Hauck, Sigrid Heiser-Cohen, Lou
Kallas, Pat Kallas, Debbie Knight, Betty Lee, John
Low, Jerry Maddox, Stephanie Nealer, Bill Perry,
Hugh Pettigrew, Tracy Rankin, James Scroggs, Carol
Whitley, and Sam Wilson. The leadership team in-
cludes Andrew Wolvin and Bill Perry, Directors;
Debbie Knight, Producer, and Bruce Hunter, Sound.

The group is always seeking new members; if you
are interested, contact Andy Wolvin.

gy
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Recognizing BHPC Worship Ministries

Recognizing Marilyn Alberts and Our
Music Program

Music has been an integral part of the BHPC
worship experience since the church's formation
in 1955, Mason Goodblood was the original
Choirmaster from 1955 to 1957 followed by
Morton Croy in 1957. Since then the Music Pro-
gram has expanded and flourished under the
guidance of a series of distinguished and highly
talented music directors. During all those years
and all the changes, however, there has been
one indispensable constant in the BHPC Music
Program: Marilyn Alberts.

Marilyn has been an alto in the chancel choir for
nearly 58 years, a member of the bell choir since
it started, and has been an active and dedicated
member of the Friends of Music. She has played
the piano for many of our worship services in-
cluding Daybreak Devotions and has also been
the Librarian for the chancel choir for many
years.

Also a gifted seamstress o
and quilter, Marilyn has
made several of the ban-
ners that are hung in the
Sanctuary at various times
of the year including a
large red one (at right)
that she made for Music
Sunday several years ago.

The Music Program pro-
vides beauty to our wor-
ship services and a variety
of opportunities for peo-
ple of all ages to express
themselves through mu-
sic. In addition to the chancel and bell cheirs,
the church supports two children's

choirs. Friends of Music is another outlet for
those interested in supporting our church's mu-
sic program. Please contact Marilyn, Matthew
Robertson, our Director of Music, or any of the
choir members or Friends of Music if you are
interested in joining one of the groups or learn-
ing more about our programs.

Lenten Journey Small Groups Are Under Way!

Ten intentional small groups made up of members of the Bradley Hills com-
munity are meeting together regularly throughout the season of Lent.
Their focus is on building spiritual friendships by meeting together with 8-
12 people for guided conversation, prayer and shared experience. Many
Bradley Hills members have found small group experiences to be some of
their most important spiritual experiences at the church and we pray that
each person will have a meaningful experience of reflection, sharing, and
strengthening of faith throughout this season of Lent.

The Pastors and staff are ever grateful for the hosts and leaders who have
opened their homes and hearts in leading this church wide effort: Lisa and
Sam Wilson, Steve Fox, Carl and Patty Goforth, Chris Gschwend, Brigitte
Burgett, Corrine Silva, Kate Wise, Julie Hunter, Pat Stocker, Gail Brown,

Bonnie Helcemb, and Curt West.

If you aren’t part of a group, please join feel free to join Adult Education in
the Lounge any Sunday during Lent from 9:15-10:15 for a drop-in connec-
tional opportunity with discussion-based questions focused on sharing our

stories and strengthening our faith.

Many blessings for you all on this meaningful journey.
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Children's Ministry

As we move into the beginning of Lent, we will focus on the sacrifice and service of the season with our
children.

During Lent, all children will receive their One Great Hour of Sharing Box to collect offerings for this
annual gift to the church. In the past, families have kept boxes at the dinner table and made an offering
before each meal. Others have kept it by their beds and made offerings each morning or
evening. Boxes may be returned to church on Palm Sunday, March 29 or on Easter Sunday,
April 5. HOLY BIBLE
Sunday, March 15, all third graders will be presented with their own Bibles from Bradley i
Hills Presbyterian Church. Presentations will be made during the Children’s Message at the
10:30 a.m. service. Letters will be sent to parents of third graders soon to find out

preferences for your child’s name inscription on the bookplate. Please contact Noelle Castin
if you have any questions.

Also, the Children’s Ministry Committee is seeking new members. The team meets once a
month and our children would benefit greatly from your help. If interested, please contact Noelle Castin

Blessings from Children's Ministries

Youth Ministry Happenings

March Youth Happenings

As we wait for signs of spring there will be many opportunities for our youth to gather and share
fellowship.

Every Sunday Morning: Youth Church School from 9:15-10:15 - All youth {grades 6-12) are welcome to
join us for a time to reflect on your week, navigate Scripture, strengthen friendships and attend adult ed
from time to time.

March 1 - Class dinners from 5:00-7:00 p.m.

Last month 20 youth shared dinner and fellowship in their class groups in each other’s homes. Join us
again for a great opportunity to catch up and connect.

Sixth - Eighth Grade: Ethan Coffin’s Home
Ninth - Tenth Grade: Lauren Meyer's Home
Eleventh - Twelfth Grade: Claire Busch’s Home

March 8 & March 22 - Fellowship from 5:00-7:00 p.m. Join us for a time of fellowship and faith formation
conversations with dinner.

March 15- No Fellowship

March 23 - Forum for Parents from 7:00 - 8:30 p.m. All parents are invited to a town hall forum on
Teenage Mental Health and Well-Being. Please see page 11 for more details

March 29 - Class dinners 5:00-7:00 p.m. — More details coming soon!
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Deacons’ Corner

| am pleased to introduce the
Deacon Class of 2017. We have a
student “legacy” church member,
an avid tennis player, a retired
history teacher, an elegant lady
from Uganda, and a statistician.
Each will bring their unique
interests and talents to the Board
of Deacons for a three-year term.

Scott Northup was born and
raised at Bradley Hills. His
grandparents were longtime
members, as is his mother, Amy
DeCourt. Scott is a junior at
Walter Johnson High School, with
interests in math and history and
also plays soccer and lacrosse. He
is active in the BHPC youth
program and has expressed a
particular interest in participating
in home communion.

Everyone knows Herb Dorsey. He
has been a member of BHPC
since 1973 and has served as a
deacon three times. Herb has an
undergraduate degree in
industrial engineering and a
masters in systems management.
In his own words, he built his
career around “starting things.”
Herb has always been an avid
tennis player and still plays most
mornings. And he is often first to
volunteer for deacon

responsibilities, even when noton
the Beard.

Carol Conrad is Pittsburgh-born
and has followed her husband,
Dennis, around the country with
his career before finally ending up
in Maryland. He is a historian and
she an upper school history
teacher, so they must be well
matched. Carol and her family
were recruited to join Bradley
Hills by Todd McCreight, with
whom she worked at Bullis
School. She was particularly
attracted by the youth program.
Since joining in 2002, Carol has
been invelved in the choir,
chancel players, and was in the
first class when deacons were
reintroduced to BHPC. Now that
she is retired, she has more time
and energy to devote to
supporting members of the
congregation.

Edith Mafabi has been a deacon
before as well. She came to this
country from Uganda in 1998 and
proudly wears her beautiful native
garb in church on Sundays. She is
now retired and has two children
and three grandchildren, some of
whom are still in Uganda.

Finally we welcome Bill Davis to
the Board. Bill and his wife, Ellen,
joined Bradley Hills in 2000 when
they moved to Bethesda from
Northern Virginia. Currently, he
works part-time as a
mathematical statistician for the
Social Security Administration
and plans to retire later this year.
Bill has been active at BHPC even
before retirement, having served

on the Congregational Life
Committee and as an usher. He
also enjoys travel, spectator
sports, biking and reading.

We will say farewell to Lisa Hicks,
George Fomun-Mugri, Barry
Mcleod, and Julie Hunter. But
once a deacon, always a deacon. |
am certain we will continue to
welcome their involvement in
many on-going activities. The
currently serving deacons look
forward to the new class,
knowing they will bring warm
enthusiasm and fresh new ideas.

Submitted with blessings,

Deacon Cheryl Naulty

Bible Study

Wednesday, March 11 & 25
2:00 p.m. in the Library

Meet with the pastors in the
Library to discuss upcoming
scripture.
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Meet Your New Elders

Janet Ballantyne retired two years ago after a 35
year career as a Foreign Service Officer with the
Agency for International Development. She spent
the bulk of those 35 years serving in overseas as-
signments — Peru, Nepal, Morocco, Nicaragua,
Russia, and the Central Asian Republics. She has
taught at the National Defense University’s War
College and is an adjunct professor at the Washing-
ton campus of Syracuse University. She currently
works at an independent consultant. She has one
married son, a new granddaughter and an eleven-
year-old Lhasa Apso.

John Low was born in Buenos Aires, Argentina
and grew up in Washington, DC and Bethesda. He
attended the Landon School and Syracuse Universi-
ty. After spending his retirement while his body
could handle it in the Rocky Mountains of Colorado,
John returned to DC in 1997 where he started a
family. John, with his two daughters Lucy and Han-
nah, has been a member of BHPC for almost four
years. Amazed by grace, John is a work in pro-
gress. Apparently God isn't finished with him yet.

Cathie Lutter and her husband, Todd McCreight,
joined BHPC in 1994 after moving here from New-
ton, Massachusetts. Their children Jeff (now 29,
married, and living in Massachusetts) and Anna
{(now 25 and living in North Carolina) attended with
them. Cathie retired from Booz Allen Hamilton in
September of 2013 after 20 years as a consultant
supporting government agencies in organizational
development and training. She is now teaching de-

velopmental writing at Montgomery College and
helping several local arts non-profits with strategic
planning.

Kate Morrison is a junior at Walt Whitman High
School. She has been a part of Bradley Hills her en-
tire life and greatly enjoys helping out with Vacation
Bible School every summer. Kate is very excited and
looking forward to working with other members of
Bradley Hills on the Session for the next year.

Bonnie Peyer has been a Bradley Hills member
for 15 years, spending time in the Chancel Choir,
Youth Ministry, Worship and Arts, and Children's
Ministry, and was ordained as an Elder in 2001.
Bonnie joined BHPC with her sister, and is happy to
have brought her parents, Wally and Lynda Harman,
here as well. She teaches high school English, and
she and her husband, Christian, are the parents of

Charlie (7) and Clara (4).

Matt Poffenroth and his wife Polly live in Poto-
mac with their three children Ella (7), Henry (6) and
Grace (3). Matt and Polly found BHPC four years
ago when looking for a nursery school for Ella. They
became members in 2012, and shortly afterward
Matt and all three children were baptized. Matt
grew up in Calgary, Canada, has lived in the Wash-
ington, DC region for 15 years, and is a physician
with Inova Health System.

Women of Bradley Hills

Save the Date for “Live Wakefully!”

Dates: May 1-3
Location: Bishop Claggett Center

This year's Women's Retreat will be led by Rev. Kori Phillips. The theme is inspired by a sermon from last
fall based on Paul's first letter to the Thessalonians. We will explore through activity, laughter, discussion,
prayer, and scripture what it means to live wakefully. What is it that makes us come fully alive? As we move
throughout the world, our bodies are connected and inspired by the Spirit, so how do we listen for God's

guiding spirit in the midst of our daily lives?

Join us for a weekend of retreat; registration will open in April.
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Bradley Hills Presents Concert Series

Saturday, March 14, 2015 - 7:30 p.m.

‘"h‘

Family Connections Lunch

Sunday, March 8
11:45 a.m. - 1:00 p. m.
Memorial Hall

Families with children are a welcome and
growing presence at BHPC. This is a great time
in the life of our church to bring families to-
gether to share fellowship, and to develop
programs that will support us (as well as our
children) in our parenting and walk of faith. We
gather monthly for a meal after worship fol-
lowed by prayer, discussion, and sharing ideas.
All are welcome.

For more information , contact Bonnie Peyer
(bonniepeyer@gmail.com) or David Gray.

The Maginot Line: Works for Organ

Donald Sutherland, Organist and Director of Music Emeritus at Brad-
ley Hills Presbyterian Church, will collaborate with Matthew Robert-
son, Director of Music at Bradley Hills, in this program that presents
the finest in organ music from both sides of the Maginot Line: Ger-
many and France. Sure to delight, with two generations of Bradley
Hills musicians, this concert on the King of Instruments is not to be
missed! Tickets $25/20 adults/seniors at the door, $20/15 in advance
at bradleyhillschurch.org

GayLynn Mann Retiring

GayLynn Mann will be stepping down as the Execu-
tive Director of the Friends Club, a mission of Brad-
ley Hills Presbyterian Church, as of March 1. She
will be sorely missed, as she has established strong
bonds with each of the men and their families who
have participated in the Friends Club. Her warmth
and compassion have endeared her to everyone
who has been involved with the Club, including
caregivers, members, volunteers, and the other
staff with whom she’s worked.

The Friends Club and the families involved will al-
ways be grateful to GayLynn for her empathy and
her knowledge as they struggled with the cruelty of
Alzheimer’s disease. And those of us at Bradley
Hills who were lucky enough to get to know her will
miss her warm smile and positive demeanor in the
hallways of the church.

As we send her off to her next phase in life we wish
her only the best - good luck and good health - and
lots of extra special time with her new grandson,
Charlie.

Brooke Kenny, who has been with the Friends Club
for just under three years, will take over as the Ex-
ecutive Director of the Friends Club. Brooke is
grateful for and excited about this opportunity.
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Counseling Corner

It has been a cold, dark winter. Many of us have struggled with the “winter blues.” And now we are in
the Lenten season, a time set aside for looking inward as we prepare for celebration of the resurrection.
Sometimes the quiet interior times offer us too much time for contemplation, and we become sad. If you
feel you are a bit stuck in the blues, there are things you can do. The most important thing is to consider,
maybe even revel in, the truth that you are a unique individual on your own unique journey. No two of us
are alike, and no two of us on the same journey. Take time to celebrate your uniqueness and the life you
have created. Appreciate those you have chosen to companion you on your journey, the work and ser-
vice you have offered, the places you have chosen to live, work, and play, and the person you have cho-
sen to be. Gratitude is the most effective way to shift your emotional energy.

Some medical professionals are now looking at something called "almost depression,” described as feel-
ing vaguely uncomfortable, empty, or lacking vitality: food tastes bland, conversations don’t hold your
interest, frustration seems more frequent, or pleasure seems to elude you. Self-treatment involves get-
ting active, finding interests and activities that add meaning to your life, and expressing emotion crea-
tively. Depressive experience is so much a part of most busy lives today, and it is good to have different
ways to explain the different experiences of sadness and depression.

But if you feel you are stuck in the “blues,” please talk with one of the pastors. And if you think counsel-
ing would help you through this time, please call me at 410-234-9734 or 1-888-626-2273, box 2.

Teenage Mental Health and Well-Being

Monday, March 23
7:00 - 8:30 p.m. in Covenant Hall

The teen years present many different challenges and growth
opportunities which affect teen mental health and well-

being. To better understand teenage mental health and well-
being, all adults are invited to a town hall forum presentation on
this topic led by David A. Jobes, Ph.D., ABPP. Dr. Jobesis a
Professor of Psychology and Associate Director of Clinical Train-
ing at Catholic University and is also an Adjunct Professor of
Psychiatry, School of Medicine, Uniformed Services University of
the Health Sciences. He has served as a research consultant to
the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and has been a
consultant to the Institute of Medicine of the National Academy
of Sciences, the FBI, the Department of Defense, and Veterans
Affairs. Dr. Jobes is a member of the Scientific Council of the
American Foundation for Suicide Prevention {(AFSP) and is a Fel-
low of the American Psychological Association. Board certified
in clinical psychology (American Board of Professional Psycholo-
ay), Dr. Jobes also maintains a private clinical and forensic prac-
tice at the Washington Psychological Center and is the father of
two teenage boys.
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Nurse's Notes . . .

If you happened to be at Bradley Hills on the
morning of Sunday, February 1, you experienced
our fire alarm system in all its glory! The recent
incident on the Metro and the house fire in
Annapolis that started with a Christmas tree and
took six lives all have me thinking about fire

safety.

The source of the alarm at Bradley Hills was
quickly identified but once the fire department
has responded, there are steps that they must
take to ensure everyone's safety and we are not
allowed to turn the alarm off until everything has
been checked out. | was distressed to see that
people did not react quickly to exit the building
because they assumed it was either a drill or a
malfunction in the system rather than a real fire.
In addition, not everyone knew the location of the
nearest outside door or thought it was important
to use that particular exit. | know that we have
had fire drills in the past but a team of people will
be examining ways we can improve our response.

The fire marshal makes routine visits to our facility
enforcing fire safety regulations. Did you know,
for example, that the doors on each side of the
gathering space are to be kept closed? In the
avent of any emergency, we hope you will follow
instructions from ushers or staff without
questioning their authority.

How about fire safety at home? It is important to
have a fire safety plan and, if there are children in
the home, to make sure you have discussed such
a plan and potentially had fire drills at home. In
many cases, children respond more quickly than
adults because they have experienced many fire
drills at school.

Here are some things to think about:
Fire is FAST!

Did you know that if a fire starts
inyour home you may have as
little as two minutes to escape?
Most fires occur at home when
people are asleep and 60% of
deaths occur in homes with no
working smoke detectors. A
way to remember is to change batteries when you

change the time on clocks to “spring forward or
fall back.”

Fire is HOT!

Heat is more threatening than flames. A fire's
heat alone can kill. Inhaling the super-hot air will
scorch your lungs. Each room should have two
exits even if it means jJumping from a window so
look around each room to plan an escape route.
Feel the door to see if itis hot before opening.

Fire is DARKI

Fire isn't bright, it's pitch black. Fire starts bright,
but quickly produces black smoke and complete
darkness. If you wake up to a fire you may be
blinded, disoriented and unable to find your way
around the home you've lived in for years,

Fire is DEADLY!

Smoke and toxic gases kill more people than
flames do. Fire uses up the oxygen you need and
produces smoke and poisonous gases that kill.
When exiting a smoke filled room, stay low to
crouch or crawl where smoke iz less dense and, if
possible, cover your mouth and nose with a cloth
to filter the air.

Fire defense is a self defense so gather your clan
to make afire plan!

Blessings,

Joanie Friend,
Faith Community Nurse
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Recurring Events

AA Meeting: Wednesday evenings, 6:00 p.m. upstairs
in the Youth Lounge (302/304}.

Daytime Bible Study: Join the pastors in the Library for

discussion of upcoming scripture. Wednesday at 2:00
p.m. on March 11 and 25.

Centering Prayer Lectio Divina (sacred reading): Silence
and shared intercessory prayer. Tuesday mornings,

8:00-8:30 a.m. in the Sanctuary {enter through office
door).

Family Connections Lunch: Monthly gathering of fami-
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